Dedicated Service

Dr. Howlett came to Scotch Plains-Fanwood district in 1978.
When he arrived in our district, he took up residence in Muir
School, which was then the district's Administrative Office. At
once he noticed a variety of the district’s many needs, and
immediately set to work. Dr. Howlett addressed supervision and
curriculum voids, and also took up the responsibility of keeping
all staff members current and vibrant in their work. He worked
diligently on securing the district financially, and also strived to
make a true partnership between the community and the
schools. Dr. Howlett began the Delphi team and the student
Leadership Conference, which are still strong in our school today.

Dr. Howlett redistricted the schools and even closed a few. He
brought the AFJROTC program to the high school, and recently
has launched multi-educational education practices. Dr. Howlett
appreciates the diversity in our community and this is shown
through his numerous efforts.

In his retirement, Dr. Howlett wants to “devote more time to
the journey within,” and adds, “‘for out of what one has inside,
one can give.” Over the past fifteen years, Dr. Howlett has given
a lot of himself to the district and children. We thank Dr. Howlett
for his time and efforts, and wish him well in all he chooses to
pursue.

Upper Right: Dr. Howlett’s youngest fan, his grandson Matthew.
Left: A serious moment . .. SPFHS commencement.

Above Left: Dr. Howlett in an official capacity.

Above Right: Dr. Howlett’s home away from home.

Below Left: Dr. Howlett with his favorite people — the children.
Below Right: The Delphi feam organizes the annual SLC trip.
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